Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

September 24, 2001

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 6:09 p.m. by Chairman Michael Parlante.  Selectmen present included Dale Donovan, Roger L. Putnam, Jr., Jerry Houk and Michael May.  Town Administrator Tim Smith also attended.

DPW Director Mark Vincent introduced Kevin Cahoon as the new Assistant DPW Director.

The Board met with John Keenan and Antonia Kenny of the firm Keenan and Kenny, architects for the new Senior Center building project.  Ms. Kenny presented the proposed plan for the building noting that the design allows for future expansion if needed.  Council on Aging Director Jacqui Wildes outlined design changes made to meet budget limits noting that essential elements need to be added back in, if possible, when firm construction costs are determined.   Building and Needs Assessment Committee Chair George Moe asked that the Board endorse this plan as shown.  Discussion included the pros and cons of a building built on a slab as opposed to a basement.  Selectman Houk suggested that two plans be brought to Town Meeting; one option to include a basement and one without a basement, to let the voters make the decision.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to endorse the plan as presented tonight and endorsed by the Building Needs and Assessment Committee.

Selectman Putnam announced that a) the Assembly of Delegates has approved the plan to give small towns more of the County surplus and that Wellfleet should receive approximately $23,000 and b) the Assembly of Delegates has voted to support funds for the feasibility study for the Lower Cape composting project.

On a motion by Putnam, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of September 10, 2001 as presented.

On a motion by May, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of September 17, 2001 as presented.

The Town Administrator presented his report to the Board noting that facilitator Sandra Mitchell will be meeting with the Board this evening and that he has completed the second unit of the State’s Procurement Officer training.

Comments/Report:

· Selectman Houk noted that the Marina Advisory Committee minutes indicated that one of its members had missed four meetings.  Selectman May indicated that the Committee intends to recommend appointment of one of its alternates to fill this vacancy.

· Chairman Parlante read a letter from Peter Sterling and Anne Fausto-Sterling thanking the Town for the ceremony honoring their mother, Dorothy Sterling.  It was requested that a copy of the letter be forwarded to the Shellfish Advisory Committee.

The Board discussed:

a) Special Town Meeting Warrant:

Page 2 – Board of Selectmen Minutes – 9/24/01

· Article 1 (transfers) – the Town Administrator recommended that the transfers for the Consultancy and Liability/Property/Comp Insurance budgets be removed from the warrant with funds sought from the Reserve Fund and that the Finance Committee’s 

recommendation on this article be changed to “Reserves Recommendation to Town Meeting”.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously to recommend Article 1 as presented at this meeting.

· Article 7 (land bank purchase of Ernst property) – the Town Administrator recommended amending the article to indicate that the $150,000 to be received from the Audubon Society will be received in three annual installments.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to recommend this article as amended. 

· Article 10 (wage adjustments) – the Town Administrator recommended that this article be funded via a transfer from the Beach Fund.

b) FY 2003 Budget Policy Statement – on a motion by Putnam, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously to accept the FY 2003 Budget Policy Statement as presented.

c) Town Hall Flagpole – discussion included the style and height of the pole to be purchased.  The Town Administrator will get a quote on a “ship’s mast” style pole.

d) Kopelman and Paige Waiver – the Town Administrator noted that Kopelman and Paige has requested that the Board sign a waiver with respect to the purchase of the Our Lady of Lourdes Church determining that the interest of Kopelman and Paige, P.C. as agent for Chicago Title Insurance Company, with waiver of agent’s premium, in the issuance of an owner’s title insurance policy name the Town as insured with respect to the Our Lady of Lourdes property acquired by the Town is not so substantial as to be deemed likely to affect the integrity the municipality may expect of Kopelman and Paige as Town Counsel.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously that Kopelman and Paige provide title insurance for the Our Lady of Lourdes Church building and to sign the waiver.

e) Approval of Appointment of Call Firefighters – on a motion by Putnam, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously to approve the appointment of Lee Spenadel as a Call Firefighter.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to approve the appointment of Sean Giangregorio as a Call Firefighter.

f) Approval of Oyster Festival Banners – the Town Administrator noted that the Recreation Department wishes to display two banners, one downtown and one on the Route 6 overpass bridge, announcing the Oyster Festival scheduled for the weekend of October 13th.  On a motion by Houk, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to approve this request.

The Board met with Sandra Marshall to discuss the fall conference.  Ms. Marshall distributed a recommended outline for a future search conference for members of Town boards and commissions in Wellfleet.  The Town Administrator recommended a three meeting process geared toward Annual Town Meeting for any appropriations the Board wishes to pursue.  Discussion included Ms. Marshall’s role as facilitator.  There was consensus that the Town Administrator set up a meeting with Ms. Marshall and Selectmen Donovan and Putnam.

The Board held a public hearing to consider an increase in ambulance fees.  Selectman Putnam read the public notice.  Fire Chief Hight  indicated  his  recommendation that ambulance  fees  be
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raised to no more than the maximum allowed by Medicare and/or Blue Cross/Blue Shield, noting that ambulance fees have not been raised since October, 1998.  On a motion by Houk, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to approve the ambulance rate increases as presented.

On a motion by Putnam, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously at 7:40 p.m. to adjourn the meeting of the Board of Selectmen and to reconvene as the Board of Water Commissioners.  Board  of  Water  Commissioners  Chairman Jerry Houk  chaired  the meeting.  The Board held a 

public hearing to consider amendments to the Town of Wellfleet Coles Neck Municipal Water System Rules and Regulations.  Selectman Putnam read the public notice.  DPW Director Mark Vincent outlined the proposed changes to Section V. Billing for Services and the fee schedule noting that water bills should remain about the same.  Mr. Vincent also noted his intention to install new water meters with scan coders for accuracy.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted unanimously to approve the recommendation for changes to the Coles Neck Municipal Water System Rules and Regulations.  On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously at 7:51 p.m. to adjourn the meeting of the Board of Water Commissioners and to reconvene as the Board of Selectman.  Selectmen Chairman Michael Parlante resumed the chair and adjourned the meeting for a ten minute recess.  Chairman Parlante reconvened the meeting at 8:00 p.m.

The Board held a public hearing to consider the recommendations of the Shellfish Constable regarding the opening of Chipman’s Cove.  Selectman Putnam read the public notice.  Chairman Parlante disclosed that he holds a commercial shellfish license, a shellfish grant license and owns waterfront property.  Selectman May disclosed that he holds a commercial shellfish license.  Selectman Putnam disclosed that he holds a commercial shellfish license and owns waterfront property.  Shellfish Constable Bill Walton presented his recommendations to the Board that a) Chipman’s Cove be open to shellfishing as of ½ hour before sunrise on Sunday, October 28, 2001 to remain open until further notice; b) that harvesters of quahaugs and/or steamers be advised to clear the area to be dug of any and all oysters before digging; and c) to extend the designation of the oyster spat collection area in Chipman’s Cove through October 15, 2001 rather than September 30, 2001.  On a motion by Houk, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to approve the recommendations of the Shellfish Constable.

On a motion by Putnam, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 8:07 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,








Linda Smulligan
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